City Academies: Arrangements for pupils with SEN and disabilities

Summary of Results
Overall, respondents were in favour of the proposed arrangements and framework which would ensure the inclusion of pupils with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities in City Academies. 

Most respondents agreed the proposed arrangements were sufficient for ensuring that parents were able to express a preference for a child to be educated at a City Academy. They welcomed the commitment of admission arrangements adhering to the Code of Practice and asked for clarification regarding admission arrangements, particularly the oversubscripton criteria. Several respondents raised concerns over the use of referrals to the Secretary of State in order to resolve LEA - City Academy disagreements, suggesting possible delays which could be detrimental to pupils and their parents. The simplification of the approval process was welcomed with the intention of facilitating parental choice in naming these schools in statements of SEN.

The majority of respondents agreed with the proposed arrangements enabling Local Education Authorities to support pupils with Special Education Needs attending City Academies. Many respondents commented on the monitoring of provision of pupils and asked who would have this responsibility and would the LEAs service be extended to independent schools.  They requested further guidance on monitoring the needs of pupils with high level needs without a statement.

The vast majority of respondents were content for the approval process for City Academies, CTCs and CCTAs to be simplified and welcomed the simplification of the process.

Respondents were in favour of funding the provision of SEN through LEAs as this would be the most efficient way of ensuring funding follows pupils with statements. Respondents felt this could also ensure consistency and equity throughout LEAs. The proposal of similar arrangements applying equally to Post –16 pupils was welcomed. Respondents commented that any significant differences in relation to funding admissions between maintained and independent schools could hamper the development of inclusive provision.

